

Oifig Ceannasaí na Seirbhíse, Scéim Tacaíochta do Thithe Altranais, Aonad 8, Bloc 6, Lár-Pháirc Gnó, Cluain Minse, An Tulach Mhór, Co. Uíbh Fhailí T: 057 93 18465 R: <u>ultan.hynes@hse.ie</u>

Office of the Head of Service, Nursing Homes Support Scheme,

Unit 8, Block 6, Central Business Park, Clonminch, Tullamore, Co.Offaly.

Tel: 057 93 18465 Email: ultan.hynes@hse.ie

Deputy Fergus O'Dowd, Dáil Eireann, Leinster House, Kildare Street, Dublin 2.

21/11/2022

Dear Deputy O'Dowd,

The Health Service Executive (HSE) has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the following Parliamentary Question, which was submitted to this Department for response.

PQ Number: PQ 53501/22

PQ Question: To ask the Minister for Health the financial supports that were paid to individual nursing homes by his Department and the HSE, by name and location due to the effects of the Covid -19 pandemic since April 2020; if such payments have been subject to an audit; if so, if the audit has been or will be published; and if he will make a statement on the matter

Please find attached lists of payments under the Temporary Assisted Payment Scheme by Nursing Homes up to the 31.10.2022. The NTPF and the HSE are currently undertaking an audit of payments and a report will be available on same once finalised.

I hope this clarifies the position.

Yours sincerely,

Ultan Hynes.

Head of Service, Nursing Home Support Scheme,

Services for Older People